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SOLAR HILL NEWS





Solar Hill Project Receives 100% Funding!

Dear Neighbors:

GREAT NEWS! The Solar Hill Revitalization Project has received a 100% funding commitment from the Virginia Department of Transportation (VDOT) -- $353 thousand toward our total budgetary requirement of about $441 thousand. The City will provide $88 thousand in matching funds.

According to Assist. City Manager Bill Dennison: “The next thing(s) that the City must do is to develop a project schedule and then tailor the projected budget to that schedule. The budget that was submitted with the application will suffice for this, with some adjustment. That must then be submitted to VDOT for review and approval. Once this is approved, VDOT will draft a City/State Agreement for execution by both parties. Once that is in place, the City will prioritize the project with its other commitments. At that juncture, the actual construction plan design can be developed. Once that is accomplished, the project can be advertised and construction can begin.”
The Solar Hill Revitalization Project proposes to replace deteriorated sidewalks, install decorative post streetlights and street-side landscaping, bury overhead cables, place historic markers throughout the district, and erect a commemorative monument for the area.

The project will provide improvements that the city alone could not afford. It was tailored for the VDOT Enhancement Program which funds transportation projects, including pedestrian projects. Sidewalk replacement is at the heart of the project. It also has scenic beautification and historic/educational components such as historic markers and walking tour maps.


Want to Make a Difference? Help Save House from the 1700s
The 1790s Robert Preston house (located on the Lee Highway between Wal-Mart and Sugar Hollow Park) is in danger of demolition unless the City finds a place to relocate it, which so far they have been unwilling to do. 

The current site, owned by Mack Trammell, is scheduled for development in June. Three years ago the house and log cabin were donated to the Bristol Historical Association (BHA), which asked the City if they could be moved to Sugar Hollow Park. Some of the land at Sugar Hollow is owned by the Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA), which allows the City to operate a park there. A location just behind the park is also available and even more desirable.

The Virginia Tobacco Indemnification Commission has granted BHA $25,000 to fund the relocation and Preston family descendants have donated another $11,000. BHA has also applied for $370,000 in grants to help restore the buildings and develop a living history museum.

Don't let this important piece of our American history be destroyed. Robert Preston is as close to a ‘founding father’ for this area as any historic figure. We need phone calls to the following three council members who are currently not supporting our efforts to save this house. You can also write them, but calling would be better!

Doug Weberling; 466-4227; 669-2913; Dweberling@bristolva.org
Vicie Dotson; 466-9115; vtdotson@bvunet.net
Hal Leonard; 669-0223; Haroldleonard@Bvunet.Net
Please be sure to mention the following:

1) The house cannot go to another site in Washington County because it is too tall (even with chimneys removed) to go out on the highway because of utility lines. It must be moved to an adjacent property.

2) Sugar Hollow Park and adjacent lands were all once part of the 1000-acre Robert Preston plantation called ‘Walnut Grove.’ Walnut Grove Presbyterian Church was the site of the original family chapel, and Preston family members are buried in the adjacent graveyard.

Our country was founded in 1776. In 1780, Robert Preston bought 800 of the 1000 acres that would become his plantation. It would be a shame if, as Bristol approaches its 150th anniversary, it allows this invaluable piece of southwest Virginia history to be destroyed.
3) Some trees might have to be cut down in order to move the house. But the City has had to cut down many trees in order to build a campground and other facilities.

4) Because the Preston family was so prestigious, there are several collections containing their papers, including one at Virginia Tech. Correspondence with Preston family members can also be found among the papers of both Thomas Jefferson and George Washington. 

5) Increased tourism is a goal stated in the Strategic Plan for Appalachia: “Support efforts to maximize the economic benefits of the Appalachian heritage tourism and crafts industries through awareness and marketing opportunities.” Bristol, located between historic Abingdon and Jonesborough, has the potential to attract more historic/cultural tourists visiting those towns.

6) According to Governor Mark Warner, “Southwest Virginia is a goldmine in terms of cultural and heritage tourism. Virginia’s Appalachian communities are home to world-class artisans, incredible outdoor recreation and cultural sites, and some of the most historically significant bluegrass music venues in the world. We are developing these Appalachian assets into cultural and heritage tourism destinations that can become significant contributors to the regional economy.”

Background
The Robert Preston house is the oldest frame structure in Washington County. It is listed on the Virginia Landmarks and National Historic registers and has been nominated to the APVA ‘Most Endangered Historic Sites’ list which recognizes “irreplaceable, architectural, historical, natural and archaeological sites that face imminent threat.”

The house was built by Robert Preston, the first surveyor of Washington County, who laid out the streets for the county seat of Abingdon. Robert was an Irish immigrant who came to Virginia in the 1770s. In 1779 he moved to what is now Washington County. In 1780 he was granted a surveyor’s bond signed by then-Governor Thomas Jefferson. 

The Preston family to which he was related played an important role during colonial, revolutionary war, and civil war eras:
Robert’s cousin Col. William Preston was a surveyor who built Smithfield Plantation. Smithfield is owned by Virginia Polytechnical Institute, which was originally named ‘Preston and Olin Institute’. William Preston was a member of the House of Burgesses and a friend and colleague of Thomas Jefferson.
Robert’s second cousin Gen. Francis S. Preston was a member of the Virginia State Senate and a Brigadier General in the War of 1812. Francis built the house now known as the Martha Washington Inn in Abingdon. 
Robert’s 3rd cousin Col. James Francis Preston was an officer during the Civil War who commanded the Washington Mounted Riflemen based in Abingdon.
Robert’s nephew John Montgomery Preston built the buildings now known as Exchange Place in Kingsport, Tennessee.

The Robert Preston house is the only remaining structure from the 1700s left in greater Bristol and offers wonderful opportunities for the interpretation of the pioneer history of southwest Virginia. 

The Bristol Historical Association plans to develop the Robert Preston buildings into a living history museum (http://prestonhouse.applause4you.com). The house and cabin would be restored to their original condition and outfitted with period furnishings and implements. The grounds would be laid out with plantings appropriate to the era. Costumed historic interpreters would lead tours, telling stories about the Preston family, Indian affairs, and goings-on of the area. The museum would host special seasonal events highlighting facets of life in the 1700 and 1800s including exhibits, demonstrations and activities. Fees from the museum would pay to continue to preserve the house, cabin and grounds as they were in the 18th century.
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